Ragta B.H.

September 12, 1957

Dear Dr. Menicucci:

Dr. Miller and I plan to be in Belo Horizonte on Wednesday and Thursday, October 2 and 3. Actually, I shall be arriving there from Rio on Tuesday, October 1, at 6 P.M. (Real-Aerovias Brasil Flight 520), and I plan to leave for Sao Paulo at 7:30 A.M., Friday, October 4 (Real-Aerovias Brasil Flight 431).

We should like very much to hold conferences with you and Dr. Machado during this time concerning the request before us for funds in support of the School of Veterinary Medicine.

I have just learned that Dr. Schlottfeldt has resigned as Director of the school at Viçosa and that Dr. Dorofeef has replaced him. If Dr. Dorofeef could be in Belo Horizonte sometime on Wednesday or Thursday, we would like to discuss certain matters concerning the administration of our grant to the agricultural school. I am hoping this can be arranged.

With best regards.

Very sincerely yours,

John J. McKelvey, Jr.

Dr. Lourenço Menicucci Reitor Universidade Rural do Estado de Minas Gerais Viçosa — Minas Gerais Brasil

JJM:mk Copies to Drs. Dorofeef, Machado, and Miller